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PUBLIC NOTICE: 
 

FILING AND PAYMENT OF FOREIGN CURRENCY TAX RETURNS AND 

PAYMENTS ACCORDING TO FOREX BP AND ZWL BPs 

 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) wishes to remind its valued clients to pay taxes in the currency of 

trade. In this regard, ZIMRA has created separate Business Partner Numbers, which begin with a “3” for the 

remittance of tax in foreign currency and the old BPs which start with a “2” are for ZWL.  

 

The taxpayer is expected to submit tax returns using ZIMRA E-Taxes Platform and selecting USD Dropdown. 

Foreign currency returns are to be lodged in foreign currency without converting to ZWL.  

 

ZIMRA values your cooperation in tax compliance and look forward to a continued business relationship with you.  

 

 

My Taxes, My Duties: Building My Zimbabwe!! 
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